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South Bay Transit Providers Meeting

This morning, the South Bay Transit Providers met to discuss service coordination and other issues. Fifteen people representing eight different South Bay providers attended the meeting hosted by Gardena Municipal Bus Lines. The South Bay Council of Governments was also represented. Items discussed included Gardena Bus service changes that will inaugurate service on September 4, 2011 to Artesia Transit Center by the extension of Lines 1, 2, and 4. In attempting to share the latest technologies in public transportation, staff from our Service Performance Analysis presented our experience with Automatic Passenger Counters on the buses.  Staff also provided an update on the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor. Each Transit Provider gave an update on service planning issues and the group had some discussions about a variety of topics including surfboards on buses, Google Transit, and the need for a multi-operator sub-regional work group to address ongoing service issues in San Pedro.  

San Fernando Valley/North County Transit Providers Meeting
 

Monday, we hosted the quarterly San Fernando Valley / North County Transit Providers meeting. Participants included representatives from LADOT, Metrolink, Antelope Valley Transit Authority, and the cities of Glendale and Burbank. The group received a presentation from Metrolink including a discussion on bus / rail interface issues with Metrolink and bus operators. Staff made a presentation on the Orange Line Canoga Extension and offered information on the Formula Allocation Policy (FAP), applicable to funding for the transit operators of the Tri-City Transit Coalition.
 

This was the first of five regional Transit Providers meetings that will be held during the next couple of weeks. These groups meet regularly to share information of interest to Metro and our regional transit partners including, information about upcoming or recent service changes, fare modifications, and other service related issues.

Union Station Master Plan Web Page
In support of the upcoming Union Station Master Plan project, the Countywide Planning and Communications departments have launched a Union Station Master Plan web page. Found in the Projects section of the Metro web site, the page will initially be used to provide background information on Union Station, as well as information on the Master Plan consultant selection currently underway with the release of the RFIQ last Friday. Once the selection of the Master Plan consultant team occurs in the Spring, the page will be used to communicate progress on the planning effort to the public, advise of public meetings, and post work product as appropriate. The page also has contact information for the real estate department with regard to commercial lease opportunities as well as for the contract property manager. 


	

	








